Bridgewater Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission
44 Main Street South, Bridgewater, Connecticut 06752
Approved Minutes of the Regular Meeting
Tuesday, November 15, 2011, 7:30 P.M.
Bridgewater Town Hall

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman G. Bollard. G. Bollard stated
that the meeting was being recorded.

Roll Call and Designation of Alternates:
Present: Strother Purdy, Greg Bollard, Alex McNaughton (alt.), Vic Nelson, Denise Fitch, L. Franklin, Curtis
Read.

Absent: Frank Sproviero, Bob Kelly
A. McNaughton was moved up to voting members.

Minutes of the regular meeting and the public hearing held October 18, 2011:

A. Mc Naughton made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting and the public hearing held on
October 18, 2011. L. Franklin seconded. G. Bollard, S. Purdy, L. Franklin and A. McNaughton were in favor.
D. Fitch and V. Nelson abstained as they were not present at the last meeting.

Comments from the Public:

Paul Garlasco asked about an application that he said was mailed on November 1, 2011, to Russ Dirienzo for a
non regulated wetlands approval. The application was never received. A. McNaughton made a motion to add
this item to the agenda under New Business. D. Fitch seconded. Unanimous approval.

Old Business: none

New Business:

1. Haber, 59 Main Street North, rebuilding garage. Carmen and Lewis Haber were present for this application.
Carmen Haber presented this application to the commission. The garage was destroyed in storm Irene and they
would like to replace it using the same footprint. R. Direinzo had already looked at it and sent an email stating
that it was regulated but he did not see any impact to the wetlands. Discussion followed about changing the
footprint. It was decided that the footprint would remain the same as it is now. S. Purdy made a motion to
consider this application a use as of right conditional upon the receipt of plans showing the erosion control and
all other matters normal to the application permit granting procedures including the location of power lines and
stockpiling. V. Nelson seconded. G. Bollard, S. Purdy, C. Read and V. Nelson were in favor. A. McNaughton
was opposed. Russ Dirienzo will inspect the erosion control and the applicant must wait the statutory 15 days
which will be November 30, 2011.

2. Anderson, Old Town Highway, repairs to access. C. Read recused himself. P. Garlasco told the commission
that he wanted to put stone on the access to his property. A. McNaughton made a motion that this is a non-
regulated activity and therefore no permit is required. S. Purdy seconded. Unanimous approval.

Enforcement: R. Dirienzo’s report had noting to report this month. He attended the cell tower meeting and
will report on that next month.

Procedural Matters:
G. Bollard read a letter from the DEP into the record concerning the dam on the Paparazzo property located at
223 Tappen Road. The letter will be sent to Russ Dirienzo.



Other Business:
1. Nomination of Officers: A. McNaughton and L. Franklin will be the nominating committee.

Adjourn: A. McNaughton made a motion to adjourn. L. Franklin seconded. Unanimous approval at 8:15 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lois Carreira
Land Use Coordinator



